Shooting Sports Committee Meeting
November 23, 2020

Present: Kristi Nagy, Lori Abegglan, Chad Haley, Angela Schelhaas, Kirsten Martens, Mason Martens,
Daniel Egbert, Levi VanKirk, Anna Merrell, Brian Winslow

VIAZOOM

Acting President Kristi (Brian was here but in his mobile office) called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm —
We have a new potential leader, Daniel Egbert, and so she asked us to introduce ourselves. Welcome
Daniel!!!

Archer Complex Issues

e  Kristi reported that she will be pushing the County Commissioners and Archer Complex to give
us some answers. She spoke to someone that shoots with ROTC and they are letting 14 kids on
the line at one time and we are only allowed 8 kids on at a time. Something is screwy there!!!

e  Kristi gave us a run down of the numbers from the past 3 years and there has been a significant
jump in the numbers. She is going to take these numbers to the commissioners to show the
need for facility use.

e The Fair Board is going to allow the archery program to move to the dirt barn at the event

Shooting Sports Education Poll

e Responses so far have been favorable towards

e Brian, Kirsten, and Mason are moving forward with becoming certified Hunter Education
Educators for the 4H program

e They are still working on the Outdoor Skills certifications. Levi said he is willing to also be an
Outdoor Skills Educator, if needed. Chad suggested that maybe we reach out to the Boy Scouts
for resources and as teachers. Lori mentioned that she knows someone who is in Scouts — Kristi
said he is a leader for Garrett Dolph’s club — Lori will contact him and ask for his help with
outdoor skills.

Elections - Nominations

e President
o Brian Winslow (willing if Chad doesn’t want it)
o Chad Haley is willing to step back in as president
e Vice President
o Brian Winslow (if Chad wants presidency)
e Secretary
o Dawn Crouse - accepted
o Anna Merrell — Refused
e Treasurer
o Angela Schelhaas is stepping down as Treasurer — Thank you, Angela, for stepping up
when we really needed you!!! You are the best!!



o Mason Martens — accepted
Election — 2020-21 Results (and it didn’t take months to count the votes)

e President — Chad Haley

e Vice President — Brian Winslow

e Secretary — Dawn Crouse

e Treasurer — Mason Martens (Both Mason Martens and Kirsten Martens need added to the
signature card as they are on other 4H accounts)

e December 8" addend - Angela Schelhaas and Paul Dey will both need removed from the
signature card at Wyoming Bank & Trust

Gun Raffle

e Greg Dolph is willing to donate a gun from Stag Arms for a raffle

e Are we interested? Chad will get in touch with Greg about the logistics of the gun and report
back

e Chad was wondering how we are going to sell tickets with Covid crap — Kristi is hoping to be live
for Benefit Bash, but if not we may have to do online sales and the live drawing — Kirsten
suggested an online platform — Kristi said that they hired an auctioneer company to host it —
Kristi said it was easy to do - $5000 for both FFA and 4H sale — filing out tickets was hardest part
of the raffle.

Scoring System

e Kristi informed us that Orion is going away — State office is working with Z-suite to create a new
scoring program. Kristi has an excel program to fill in if needed
o Angela mentioned that Phil may need to be notified for changes in Orion

Treasurer’s Report

e Checking - $7176.43
e Savings —$553.29
e Endowment - $80876.46

Muley Fanatics
e Levisaid that this year’s disbursement is different, and we need turn in bills for funds requested
Shotgun changes

e Chad would like to see about purchasing some new shotguns to help expand our shotgun
program

e Kristi is wondering if there is a way that we can do a safety check for kids wanting to shoot just
shotgun, so they don’t have to complete air rifle

e Chad, Levi, and Brian will be the committee to write the purposed changes to the bi-laws

Inventory Query



We are needing to look at inventory to see if Kevlar backers are ours as there has been some
discussion from the other groups that used them as to who they belong to

Troy Eberhardt purchased them with club money and approval

They should be listed in the West End inventory — Kristi and Chad will dig into inventory and find
answer

Kirsten mentioned an app that she uses at work that she thinks will help us track inventory if we
are interested — Sortly.com

Kirsten will set up account and start using it to see how it will work

Chad suggested that we all bring our wish list items for next meeting

Next meeting on December 14, 2020 at Path Finder at 6:30 pm (masks required)

POTSSC Chad Haley adjourned the meeting at 7:56 pm @

Respectfully submitted,

Dawn Crouse

Secretary



